The Saugeen Municipal Airport has been in operation since 1990 due to the dedication of volunteers and pilots. As a result of fiscally challenging years, municipal councils have been considering their role as stewards and balancing the services provided with the economic impacts of those services to all residents.

The Saugeen Municipal Airport is subsidized by the Municipality of Brockton, the Town of Hanover, and the Municipality of West Grey, and as the main financial contributors, these municipal councils have been reviewing the long-term viability of the Saugeen Municipal Airport and its benefits to residents.

In previous years, the Municipality of Brockton has been approached several times by third party individuals and investors wishing to purchase the Saugeen Municipal Airport.

The Council of the Municipality of Brockton are proposing the following paths forward:

- That the Municipality of Brockton's share in the Saugeen Municipal Airport be sold to a member Municipality, being the Town of Hanover or the Municipality of West Grey
- 2. That the Saugeen Municipal Airport be sold to a private entity that would allow the facility to continue as an airport.

If Option 1 or 2 are not chosen, the Municipality of Brockton request that the Municipality of Brockton, the Town of Hanover, and the Municipality of West Grey renegotiate the agreement for the Saugeen Municipal Airport.

The Municipality of Brockton looks forward to the joint Council meeting on April 17, 2024 to further discuss the future of the Saugeen Municipal Airport.